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Principal's Message
Now that students have settled in their classrooms, staff members are learning the abilities of their students and

planning lessons accordingly. It was great to connect with parents and students during our 3 Way Conferences

this past month. Students and staff participated in various activities and attended speakers to listen, learn and

reflect on our role with Reconciliation, as it was a timely topic with the new Federal Holiday added on Sept. 30th. 

Thank you for your patience as we continue to work through new COVID restrictions. Students continue to

thrive and be excited to be IN our building. Our SLT is doing a great job and school spirit is at an all time high! 

After 23 years, Sherry Kirk has decided to retire as an EA at Aberdeen School. We wish her well as she embarks

on her next journey of enjoying lake life, farm life, and being able to spend lots and lots of time with her

grandkids and being their biggest fans at the hockey rink, gym, ball field, or horse stables!  Congratulations to

Howard Elgersma, our long-time bus driver, who also is retiring at the end of this month. We appreciate

Howard’s dedication and safe driving. He is looking forward to having more time for his other jobs and to pursue

some of his hobbies.

SLT update
Our SLT (Student Leadership Team) have been busy planning activities and Spirit Days for our Grade 7 - 12

students.  October has finished with a bang with a Spirit Week that included Jersey Day, Blackout Day, Plaid Day,

Tacky Tourist Day and, of course, Hallowe'en.  We also held a bump tournament in the gym during the week. 

 Lastly, and most importantly, we ran our annual Scare Hunger food drive where all non-perishable food

donations will stay in the community and be distributed at Christmas to families of need.  The food drive

culminated on October 31st when Aberdeen students went door to door to collect food in the community.  To stay

caught up with all spirit days and other school activities please consider following them on Instagram and

Facebook at the handle below.

@slt.aberdeen



Go Crusaders! 
As we wrap up a couple of sports, we want to thank Mrs. White for coaching the cross

country team and Mrs. Walter and Mr. Rohrke for coaching the Sr. Girls Volleyball Team.

Our football players, who play in Wakaw, are about to start their quest for a provincial title.   

As these sports finish up we are looking forward to starting curling and basketball.  Mr.

Males is our curling guru and will be coaching the curling team(s).  We are still looking for

more basketball coaches.  If you or someone you know would like to volunteer to help

coach a basketball team, please contact the school and let us know!
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I M P O R T A N T  U P C O M I N G  D A T E S

November 5th:  Prep Day (NO SCHOOL)

November 9th/10th:  Final Assessment Days for Q1 classes (Grades 9 - 12)

November 11th/12th:  NO SCHOOL

November 19th:  Progress Reports Go Home

December 8th: Parent Conferences for Q2 classes (Grades 9 - 12)

December 17th:  Last Day of School Before Christmas Break

COVID update
We continue to ask for parents to monitor for COVID symptoms and to keep their child at home if they

have symptoms or suspect a possible COVID case.  We do have rapid test kits available at the office, please

contact Crysta if you would like to have some on hand. We also know that the shifting COVID policies can

be confusing.  If you are ever in doubt, please do not hesitate to contact the school and we can help!

Emergency Preparedness Planning
Every year we examine and update our Emergency Preparedness Plan.  This plan is always made in

conjunction with the community and local law enforcement. In addition to conducing fire and bus evacuation

drills, schools need to practice for other kinds of potential emergencies. Our two main drills are lockdowns and

hold and secures.  When it comes to these sorts of drills, staff and students will always know in advance when

we will practice them as we know they can be stressful and possibly traumatizing for some individuals.

Lockdown:  A lockdown is defined as the restriction of movement during the time of a potentially serious

violent incident. Schools go into lockdown when there is a significant and immediate threat inside or in the

direct vicinity of the building. During a lockdown students and staff take secured shelter, lock all classroom

doors, and remain quiet.

Hold and Secure: Hold and Secure is for exterior emergency situations not related, but in close proximity, to the

school. In this situation, any students outside the building come in. The exterior doors are locked and monitored

by staff. Movement may be restricted depending upon the potential threat. School continues to function

normally inside the building.



STAFF SPOTLIGHT:
Bus Drivers

This month, we'd like to shine our spotlight on our wonderful bus

drivers.  They are the first staff members that so many of our

students see in the morning, and the last that they see at the end of

the day. Through good weather and bad, they make sure our students

arrive safe and sound.  Their patience is endless and the service they

provide our students is immeasurable.  October 18th has been

designated School Bus Driver Appreciation Day but we want our bus

drivers know that they are ALWAYS appreciated.  Please do not

hesitate to reach out and thank your bus driver for the excellent job

they do!
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retirement, Howard!!
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CLASSROOM SPOTLIGHT:
Grade 4

We are very fortunate at Aberdeen School to have a dedicated group of

teachers that have, over the years, built and nurtured an outdoor classroom

in our courtyard.  The learning opportunities that this space provides are

endless and sometimes the change of scenery is a perfect way to split up a busy

school day.  Below are some images and thoughts from our Grade 4 class on

the outdoor classroom.

Tomato Harvest by Aubrey

Last month we harvested tomatoes

in the Outdoor Classroom.  We

harvested them because if we didn't,

they would rot.  We got them out

by pulling and twisting.  Me and my

class did it.  Some were green and

some were plump.  Some were very

rotten,  all of the rotten ones we

left in the tomato box.  At the end

we pulled out all of the stems and

roots.  Then we picked up all the

leaves and tomato stems and put

them in garbage bags. 

Tomato Harvest by Skylar

On Monday, September 27th the

grade 4's harvested the tomatoes.

There was lots of tomatoes and we

did it in the outdoor classroom.

There was big ones and super tiny

ones. There was lots and we did it

on a sunny and hot day.  Everyone

in the class pitched.  We had about 7

ice cream pails and 1 box full of

tomatoes.  We grow lots of plants

and help harvest lots of plants.  We

did it because some of the tomatoes

were getting rotten. 

Everett:  I don't know what was the most fun part

because it was all fun.

Noah:  When we harvest we learn more things about

harvesting tomatoes. 

Harlow:  We tasted some tomatoes, they were really

good. Some were sour.  I had a little tomato, and it

was sooo good.  It was the goodest little tomato I

have ever had. It tasted like a candy. I didn't even

know if I liked them, but I did!

KORY TELFER KIANNE SPEIRS

This is the first year of full time teaching for mrs. speirs.

having done her internship in vanscoy, she is very familiar

with prairie spirit school division.  she loves the outdoors

and spending time rock climbing in the mountains.  Kianne has

done a wonderful job filling in for ms. telfer, we are so

lucky to have her!

MS. Telfer has a wealth of teaching experience from around

the world.  In her 29 years of teaching, she has taught in the

isle of skye in scotland, the cayman islands and most

recently in Australia as part of an exchange.  as a school,

we benefit from her steady hand and calm demeanour.  she is

an integral part of our aberdeen family.


